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I have been involved with the NZ Film Buffs since 1987 when I helped my husband Ian and 
others, organise the first meeting in Christchurch.  Although my background was of a clerical 
nature, I always ended up in the kitchen helping with the food which I very much enjoyed.  This 
became a regular occurrence whenever the meetings were held in Christchurch and continues 
to this day.  
 
 I became a member in 2008 and soon after accepted the nomination to stand for 
Secretary/Treasurer and was duly voted in.  Having been secretary/treasurer for other clubs, I 
knew what I was taking on, although with only two meetings per year, the workload is spread 
out and I find the role very satisfying. 
 
About a year after I became Secretary/Treasurer, the editor of our quarterly magazine resigned 
and I took on this role as well.  Never having done anything like this before, it was quite a 
learning curve.  The only thing in my favour at the time was, I could touch type, but I had to 
learn a whole new program in order to put the magazine together.  At first it was quite a 
challenge but over the years it has become much easier and it is something I get a lot of 
pleasure out of doing. 


